Superintendent’s Report

October 26th, 2015
        I.
    Needs Assessment
Tops the action agenda this month as the joint BOE/SBDM discussion on student achievement has concluded and strategies for improvement specific areas of instruction are well underway.  If you recall, I sent an e-mail the day after our joint meeting showing the process for designating section 7 funds.  Currently, contingency sits at 15.46%, and each 1% equates to roughly $190,000.  Considering proceeds from additional tax receipts have served as the primary revenue stream to fund Needs Assessments in the past, we can fulfill most all of the instructional needs that have been requested as the vast majority revolve around technology.  Although I’ve asked to include additional staffing on the requests, most of these areas are meant as targets to be discussed in the spring as we set the staffing allocations for 2016-2017 as positions that are expected to remain once created (TES Asst. Prin., full-time Chorus, additional full-day Pre-school, etc.)  Highlighted areas pre-marked on the individual Needs Assessment that has the most direct and immediate impact on instruction totals $150,000 to begin discussions.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
September 30th; OVEC - Shelbyville

October 6th; Superintendent/School Board Relations for District Success – Lexington 
October 14th; Victoria Fellows G/T Committee - Harrodsburg
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A  Fall Break
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*See Attached
        VI.    Distinguished Student Celebration 
What began 9 years ago as a Sunday afternoon recognition ceremony has evolved into one of our larger student celebrations of the year as the number of distinguished students in Spencer County Schools continues to multiply after each testing cycle.  Yet another opportunity to showcase our most deserving students to the public, this celebration is tentatively set for December 7th for SCMS and SCHS students, and December 8th for TES and SCES students at 6:00 each night.
        VII.    Perceptive Stakeholder Survey
Results are in your packets and may be discussed as you see fit.  I was pleased with the number of staff members and parents who committed their time to provide the board with critical perceptions regarding Spencer County Schools and the current direction of our district.  Much like the TELL Survey, this will be discussed with Program Director’s, Administrator’s, and Advisory Council’s, so that everyone is clear with the perception of our district so that we can prepare solutions if warranted.
